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F e b r u a r y  2 0 1 9  

      There’s a Love that is 
Divine and it’s yours and it’s 
mine… 

Have I told you lately that I love 
you? 

American Pop song lyrics 

A few months ago, I performed two funerals a 
week apart.  

Both people lived in different cities, had different 
life styles and did not know each other, yet, they 
shared one important fact. They both died 
suddenly. In one case the spouse had seen and 
spoken to her partner a minute before, and, in 
the other case, the daughter had spoken to her 
father an hour before. Both deceased had been 
in fine health. The sudden shock was 
overwhelming. Recently, a third death occurred 
also within a short period of time. These events 
left me thinking.  

Which is better, to watch someone you love 
slowly leaving you and have plenty of time to say 
good-bye or to lose someone very dear before 
sitting with them and ex pressing your love ? 

My mother suffered with cancer for two years 
before she finally succumbed. I remember sitting 
with her six weeks before her death and having 
a heart to heart with her. We both got to talk and 
cry and talk. These three families did not have 
the same opportunity. There is a large void for 

(Continued on page 3) 

Rabbi Mark is a regular contributor to the In Theory 
column, which appears in the Burbank Leader in 

print and online at:   
 
http://www.burbankleader.com/opinion/religion 
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ADULT EDUCATION 
February 12 

 
The Great Industrial 

Immigration 
1881-1924  

HELP WANTED! 
We are looking for a volunteer 

to be the new editor of the 
Chai Times.  Please contact 

the office if interested! 

Tot Shabbat Service begins at 5:30 PM on 

Friday, February 1.  Pizza Night begins at 

6:00 PM.  Our Family 

Shabbat Service begins 

at 7:00 PM, as usual. 

http://www.burbankleader.com/opinion/religion/
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Follow Temple Beth Emet of Burbank 

View webcasts at  

http://www.ustream.tv/discovery/live/all?

q=bethemetofburbank 

“Like” our Facebook Page at 

 https://www.facebook.com/

TempleBethEmet?fref=ts 

If you have any suggestions or ideas 

on how we can better serve our 

members, please call the office or 

email us at: 

office@Templebethemet.com 

Religious Leadership 
Rabbi Mark H. Sobel  
Music and Choir Director,  
 Robyn Kreisberg 
 
Rabbi Emeritus William M. Kramer Z''L*  
*His memory will always be a blessing to us. 

 
2018/19 Officers and Directors 
Officers 
 Ira L. Goldstein, President 
 Ken Watnick, Vice President  
 Eileen Martin, Treasurer  
 Marlene Dreyfuss, Secretary 
Directors 
 Shirley Abramson 
 Barbara Bolter 
 Michael Johnson 
 Dan Gura 
 Mary Gura 
 Herbert Murez 
Men’s Club President 
 Ron Kurtz 
Sisterhood President  
 Fran Bourne-Johnson 
Morris Gold Religious School Faculty 
Rabbi Mark Sobel, Education Director 
 Shirley Kirschenbaum, Grades K-1 
 Martha Sousa, Teaching Asst. K-1 
 Laura Goldstein & Josh Sobel, Grades 2-3 
 Laura Goldstein & Josh Sobel, Grades 4-5 
 Brittany Amster, Grades 6-7 
 Rabbi Mark Sobel, Bar/Bat Mitzvah 
Preparation 

 Brittany Amster, Confirmation (Grades 8-10) 
 Robyn Kreisberg, Music 
  . 
Religious School Parents Association  
Cherie Rye, President 
 
Preschool & Pre-Kindergarten 
Elaine Rosenfield, Director 
 
Office Staff  
 Office Manager/Secretary,  
 Victoria Gaffney 
 
 
 
 

Committee Chairs 
 
Calendar and Usage  
 Victoria Gaffney 
Communications 
      TBD 
Education  
 David Goldstein 
Membership 
 Barbara Bolter 
Ritual 
 Ira L. Goldstein 
Social Action 
 TBD 
Ways and Means 
 TBD 
Building and Maintenance  
 Billy Berman 
Coordinators and Volunteers 
Adult Education 
 David Goldstein 
Chai Times Editor   
  TBD 
Children’s Hospital LA Toys 
  Shirley Abramson 
College Outreach 
 Cathy Zitnick, Chair 
 Hannah Cline 
  Shirley Abramson 
Havurahs  
 Ruth Glick, (818) 780-9134  
Library   
 Barbara Lux/Shirley Abramson 
Marquee 
 Craig Weisman/Rabbi Mark Sobel 
One Call   
  Victoria Gaffney 
Oneg Coordination 
  TBD 
Reach Out  
  Craig Weisman/Rabbi Mark Sobel 
Technology  
  TBD 
Historian   
  TBD/Rabbi Mark Sobel 
Youth Group Coordinator  
 TBD 
Webmaster 
 TBD 

Temple Beth Emet Office Hours  

Monday-Friday 8:00 AM - 3:00 PM  

Saturday & Sunday - closed  

The office is closed in observance of  

the following holidays:  

New Year’s Day, President’s Day,  

First day of Pesach, Memorial Day,  

Independence Day, Rosh Hashanah, 

Yom Kippur, Thanksgiving  

Call the Temple office at  (818) 843-4787 to 

contact Temple Staff/Volunteers.   

Your message will be forwarded to the 

appropriate person. 

CHAI TIMES 

Chai Times is the free, monthly 
newsletter of Temple Beth Emet 
of Burbank, delivered by email to 

members and available at 
www.TempleBethEmet.com.  

Mailed hardcopies are available 
for an annual TBE donation 
payable through the Office. 

Editable article submissions, 
photos and feedback are 

encouraged and due by the 15th 
of the month and may be emailed 

to:  

chaitimes@TempleBethEmet.com 
or delivered to the Temple office.   
Submissions will be published 

based on space available, 
relevant content, and at the 

discretion of the Editor, Temple 
Officers and Directors. 

TEMPLE BETH EMET (HOUSE OF TRUTH) ORGANIZATION 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
http://www.ustream.tv/discovery/live/all?q=bethemetofburbank
http://www.ustream.tv/discovery/live/all?q=bethemetofburbank
https://www.facebook.com/TempleBethEmet?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/TempleBethEmet?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/TempleBethEmet?fref=ts
mailto:chaitimes@templebethemet.com


 www.TempleBethEmet.com           Office@TempleBethEmet.com         818-843-4787             Page 3                

 

 

people who do not get to say good-bye! So, please let me try, and I do mean try, to fill the 
void.  

Find a photo of the departed, place it in a quiet spot and when the need arises, speak to 
the photo as if the person was there as well. It even helped me relieve my stress after my 
mother died and even though I had said my good byes. Don’t be afraid to be honest with 
your feelings. You will not hurt theirs! They are in a state of Godliness and cannot feel 
physical pain. You are speaking to their souls. 

Only the body has left us and the soul remains with us for a time. From the time my father 
passed away until we won the Soccer Championship, he was an old Soccer player 
himself, I could feel his presence with me. 

 And if clearing the air with the soul of the departed is not enough to give you closure, 
dedicate an activity to the loved one who has left you. 

Once again my father comes to mind. As I was walking off the field after we had won the 
championship, I told the reporter of the LA Times how proud my father would have been of 
my players. I told him he had only passed away a few weeks previously. Even though I 
had not openly expressed it, the reporter said that I had dedicated the gamer to my father. 
I guess I had without realizing it.   

All of us have unique gifts we can give to one another, making use of that gift to honor a 
loved one is the highest form of ‘mourning’ in Judaism. Judaism’s concept of mourning 
revolves around the word ‘lizkor’ (remember). The same root brings us the Yizkor service,  

So create a project that you think your beloved would have liked you to do. Create with 
your head, your hands, your heart or your Herculean efforts something to share spiritually 
with your departed significant other. It does not have to be spectacular or even public, just 
something you want to do to honor your beloved to show how much you love them. .And, 
of course, while you are creating with your project you will be thinking of the person and 
how much they meant to you Saying aloud, I am proud to create and honor the  person 
who created the me I am today... Then, if physically possible, place a photo of the beloved 
near the project and at least once tell the photo (representing the soul) how proud you are 
to do this in their honor. 

I hope for you this will help you through the mourning process as it did me! 

B’ahava, 

Rabbi Mark 

      

         

(Continued from page 1) 

RABBI’S COLUMN (CONTINUED) 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE - February 2019 

Valentine’s Day is, of course, February 14.  Valentine’s Day is not a Jewish holiday, 

but what is wrong with celebrating love?  Jews believe in love as much as anyone 

else.  We can therefore just drop the “Saint” from the day and we have a perfectly 

acceptable excuse to lavish someone with affection, admiration, and of course, candy.  

Chocolate candy in particular.  See’s candy specifically. 

Early on in our marriage we established a tradition on Valentine’s Day that included 

my procuring and presenting See’s candy to Diane.  Of course, we kept the fancy heart the candy came 

in.  This tradition continues to this day, and every year pull out the heart and head on down to the local 

store to refill it.  Generations of See’s employees have remarked on the quality of the old heart boxes and 

bemoan the fact that the new hearts pale by comparison.  I pick out a pound of Diane’s favorites, maybe 

sneaking in a piece or two I like (always one marzipan), and of course at See’s they always offer a 

sample. 

One year, many, many years ago, I had the bright idea of just purchasing a one-pound assortment and 

filling the heart myself.  I would save considerable time and stress (Too many choices!  Chocolate chip 

truffle or another Bordeaux?  How many Scothmllows are too many?) and I would still get my sample. 

It was not a good idea.  While Diane accepted the gift graciously, even that early in our marriage I could 

tell she was disappointed that I had not made the effort to make the collection special.  I never made that 

mistake again. 

Lesson learned - when something or someone is special to you, you do not take shortcuts.  You do not 

do “good enough”.  You make the extra effort to show you care and that the thing or person is important 

to you.  Whether it be the relationship with a person, a task at work, a garden, a home, or a synagogue, a 

little extra care and effort bring a much better result. 

When I get the opportunity to talk with our religious school parents, I like to remind them that if they want 

Judaism to be important to their children, they have to show that Judaism is important to them.  That 

means making the extra effort to learn more about their own Judaism and incorporate more Jewish 

observance in the family’s life. 

If Temple Beth Emet is special to you -- and you would not be reading this if it were not -- it means doing 

a little extra to make the Temple better.  Maybe it is adding a little to your membership dues, or coming to 

an extra Shabbat service or event at Temple, or bringing someone with you to Temple to introduce them 

to our Temple With a Heart. 

We can elevate so many of our daily experiences if we just put a little extra effort.  If we do, we not only 

make something or someone special, we make ourselves special as well.  And as a reward, we can go to 

a See’s Candies store and get a sample. 

Happy Valentine’s Day! 

 

-- IRA L. GOLDSTEIN, President 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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EDUCATION MATTERS -  RSPA President,  CHERIE RYE 

Hello Temple Family, 

We’ve started a fun-filled new year at Religious School. We celebrated Tu B’Shvat 

with fruits from Israel: the students enjoyed grapes, figs, pomegranate seeds, olives 

and dates. Children also sampled three types of fruits: those with edible exteriors and 

inedible pits, those with outer shells and edible interiors, and those that are entirely 

edible. According to Kabbalah, fruits with inedible shells represent the world of 

action: in his Tu B’Shvat Sedar, Rabbi  Yonah Bookstein suggests imagining peeling 

away the effects of evil in our lives when we toss away the hard, outer shells of these 

fruits. Edible fruits with inedible pits represent the world of formation: Rabbi Yael Levy says these fruits 

affirm for us that our hearts, like those inner pits, are strong. Finally, fruits that are wholly edible 

represent the world of creation. These remind us of the wholeness of the world, according to “a Tu 

B’Shevat Seder” (www.milwaukeejewish,org). Parents brought a bounty of fruit of all kinds for the kids 

and teachers to enjoy. 

Regarding our own Tu B’Shvat bounty, Rabbi Sobel exclaimed: “On behalf of our teachers, our students 

and myself, THANK YOU SO MUCH! [It] was so much more than we expected!” 

Parents, you really came through once again and we thank you! 

This coming Sunday, we look forward to hearing Jeannie Mintz talk about Family Promise. So what is 

Family Promise? Many of us understand that Family Promise helps place local homeless families in 

homes, but how, exactly, do they do that? And what is Temple Beth Emet’s involvement? What do 

volunteers actually do and what is that experience like? Jeannie has kindly offered to show us how the 

program works, how our Temple is involved, and how you can get involved! Temple members who have 

volunteered will also be there to share their experiences. This event is open to anyone who would like to 

learn about Family Promise or who would like to share their experiences with the program. The 

presentation will start at 9:15 am in Blum Hall. We hope to see you there! 

At our last parent meeting, we set most of our meeting dates for the year. We penciled in the following for 

RSPA meetings: 

* February 10th (Jeannie Mintz’s  presentation on Family Promise) 

* March 10th 

* April 7th 

* May—TBA 

Last but not least, parents or grandparents looking for a mellow date night, or folks with older children or 
any member looking for a nice night out may enjoy Temple Beth Emet’s movie night, organized by Eileen 
Martin of Sisterhood! Come and kick back with your Temple family this Saturday night at 7:00 pm. Please 
RSVP with Victoria by calling 818-843-4787 so Eileen has an idea of much snacks to provide. 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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TEMPLE BETH EMET  PRESCHOOL - ELAINE ROSENFIELD, DIRECTOR 

Preschool is about making friends and being happy! It's also about learning to use your 

words and not your hands, learning to negotiate for what you want, exercising independ-

ence, building self esteem and learning that learning can be fun. The educational journey 

is a long one. TBE's preschool staff takes pride in helping our families begin that journey. 

We have limited space available for this school year and we will begin enrolling for next 

year soon. Please call Elaine at (818) 861-7660 or email preschool@templebethemet.com 

with any questions or for a tour of the preschool. 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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It is with much sadness that we extend our condolences to longtime Sisterhood 
members Shirley Abramson and Barbar Bolter on the passing of beloved brother and 
husband, Morrie Bolter.  Our thoughts and prayers go out to them. 

The Sisterhood has been busy!  The end of the year finished with  very successful 
giftwrapping at Barnes and Noble.  It was our most successful venture there.  We plan 
on repeating our success next year.  The Sisterhood thanks all who participated and 
Anne and Susie Berman for co-ordinating our participation.   

We're glad to report that Eileen Martin has recovered from her fall and emergency surgery and now is 
back doing so much for us.  

The Sisterhood participated in theTalent Show at the annual Hannukah party at the Temple.  Marlene 
Dreyfuss and Lucy Berman wrote the lyrics and directed our venture.  Thanks to all who participated. 
Also, a shout out to Anya Marshall who was amazing as Cher! 

The Sisterhood again participated in Family Promise.  Thanks to all who brought food and served.  Good 
news! The mother of one of the families was able to get a job right after this.  Thanks to Susie Berman for 
heading up this effort for the Sisterhood. 

Also, the Sisterhood again particpated in "Hannukah in the Foothills", a now annual event in Tujunga 
founded and headed by Lucy Berman. The Sisterhood again had a table of donut holes that the children 
could fill with jelly.  All 15 dozen plus donut holes were eaten.  Thanks to all who helped with this, 
especially Shirley Abramson. 

2019 is shaping up to be a busy year for the Sisterhood.   

The Sisterhood helped with the Funeral luncheon for Morrie Bolter at the Temple.  Thank you Eileen, 
Martha and everyone else.  The Sisterhood also did the Kiddish following Olivia Goldstein's Bat 
Mitzveh.  Congratulations Olivia, you did a wonderful job! 

The Sisterhod is planning its annual "Jewish Woman of Interest" luncheon.  More about that later. 

This Sisterhood will be providing the dinner for Purim on Saturday, March 23.   

The Sisterhood will also head up the Passover Seder dinner scheduled for Saturday, April 27 at 
6:30.  We hope to have participation by all.   

We are planning our annual Parking Lot Sale.  Phil Berman has agreed to cook hot dogs on the grill for 
us.  We're hoping Marlene Dreyfuss will play her accordion for us.  So, start collecting clothes, toys, tools, 
dishes or whatever you'd like to donate.  More about this in our next issue. 

Saturday night, February 9 is a tribute to radio.  Look for more information on our posters or postings on 
the website. 

We welcome new members Bunny Jackman and Margaret Rose.   

See all of you at our next Board Meeting, Sunday, February 3. 

Regards, 

Fran Bourne Johnson 
President, TBE Sisterhood 
franbourne@gmail.com 
617-306-3835 

TEMPLE BETH EMET SISTERHOOD - FRAN BOURNE  JOHNSON, PRESIDENT 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
mailto:franbourne@gmail.com
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Do You Have a Son and/or Daughter In College? 
 

Temple Beth Emet has started a program to connect with our 

students attending a College.  We would like to help them to continue their 

Jewish way of life and offer them additional support. This way, they will 

always have an open line of communication with our Rabbi, should they 

have questions or need direction; and we will remind them of their link to 

Israel and to keep connected to the Jewish Community.  After college, we 

hope to have them join our Temple, as an adult. 

Please send an e-mail and give me the following information:  

 The name of the Student; 

 Class Level; 

 Address; 

 Name of the University, and; 

 If the Student is a member of any organization or club on 

campus. 

The Temple will send a care-package for each holiday, as a gift to the 

Student with a calendar of events at the Temple for each month.  The 

Student will be invited to all events sponsored by the Temple. We would like 

to encourage the Student to return to the Temple as often as they wish; as 

the Temple would like to offer itself as a second home and place of Jewish 

learning.  I look forward hearing from you!   

Hannah Cline - Ph# 818-562-7556 
email: clinehannah@gmail.com 
Shirley Abramson - Ph#  818-985-2243 
email: shirleyabramson@yahoo.com 
Co-Chairs, TBE College Outreach  

 

Shop at Ralphs? Register your 

reward card at ralphs.com and 

add TBE as your organization.  

We will receive a donation when 

you shop! 

“LIKE” US ON 

FACEBOOK! 

Check out the Temple Beth 

Emet of Burbank Facebook 

page!  Share relevant Jewish 

issues, timely messages, and 

pictures with your Temple 

Family and follow happenings at 

TBE, as well. 

Tribute Cards 

Tribute cards are always in order 
for happy or sad occasions. 
These cards are a wonderful way 
to remember or honor someone.  
 
Did you know that you can get on 
an automatic mailing to those in 
need of well wishes by contacting 
the office? 
 
A card will automatically be sent 
from you in your name to those in 
need of healing and an amount of 
$10 will be added to your bill 
each time a card is sent in your 
name.  

 

Contact the Temple Office at: 

TBE  House of   Gathering and Education 

This Is Your Personal Invitation to Join  

Temple Beth Emet’s Sisterhood 

Sisterhood is a group of friends who work together for our Temple, our children, and 

our community, in a very tangible way.  Our President,  

Fran Bourne-Johnson, will be happy to hear from you.  Call her at  (617) 306-3835                   

or e-mail:  franbourne@gmail.com.  She will be happy to acquaint you with what we do 

and find out what your interests are. We are sure you will fit in and we will be happy to 

welcome you!  

We meet the first Sunday of every month at 10:00 AM in Blum Hall.  Please join us.  

Dues are only $15 per year (commencing September of every year).  Please fill out this 

form, cut it out and send it with your payment to:  TBE Sisterhood, c/o TEMPLE BETH 

EMET, 600 N. Buena Vista Blvd., Burbank, CA  91505; or just leave it with the Temple 

Office. 

NAME______________________      ADDRESS__________________________________________               

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

CELL PHONE______________________  E-MAIL________________________________________ 

 JOIN THE SISTERHOOD! 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
http://ralphs.com
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TEMPLE BETH EMET  HOUSE OF GATHERING 

Remember the sick, recovering and bereaved with cards, 

calls and visits. 

Please say prayers of Refuah Sh’leimah for: 

 
 
Orven Schanzer has been ill for some time now, 
may G-d grant him comfort and complete 
recovery. 
 
Stuart Friedman has been ill.  Let’s join 
together in prayer for his improved and 
continued good health. 

 
 

Please call the Temple Office  
at (818) 843-4787 if a  

Temple Member is sick, recovering or  
hospitalized. 

Havurah Happenings 
 

Havurah Simcha L’Chaim 
 

Havurah Simcha L'Chaim members are mainly 

retired people.  If you would like to join, please 

let me know.  If you would like to be in a new 

Havurah, please let me know and we can try to 

get a new group started.   

 
Please call me to discuss it. 

 
Ruth Glick  818 780 9134 

The Sisterhood Gift Shop is filled with products 

for all your Judaic needs.  All items are 

reasonably priced and wonderfully thoughtful 

gifts for birthdays, bar and bat mitzvot, 

anniversaries, or just to say, “I love you.” 

TOT SHABBAT IS STILL AT  
5:30 PM.  PIZZA NIGHT IS THIS 

MONTH ON FEBRUARY 1 AT 6:00 
PM. OUR FAMILY SERVICE WILL 

CONTINUE AT 7:00 PM.  
COME JOIN US! 

 
PLEASE CALL THE 
TEMPLE OFFICE AT 

(818) 843- 4787 TO 
MAKE YOUR 

RESERVATIONS.  

A special thank you to  

Victoria, Martha and Eileen 

Please accept my sincere gratitude for your help 
during our family crisis.  You bent over 
backwards, as usual, with all the preparations 
and cleanup you did for the reception after my 
brother’s funeral. Your kindness and concern for 
our family means a lot to me.   

When I arrived at the Temple in the evening for 
Shabbat services, everything was cleaned up, 
the kitchen was clean, the sanctuary as well as 
Blum Hall were clean as well.  

I appreciate all the love and support you and the 
entire congregation have extended to me during 
this period of sadness. 

Thank you again, 

Shirley Abramson 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
tel:818%20780%209134
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February Birthdays 
 

TEMPLE BETH EMET MEMBERSHIP “CHAI LIGHTS” 

YAHRZEIT DONATIONS 
 

 

Ethyle Greenberg remembered by Elaine 

Fishman 

 

Susan Werner remembered by Dan & Flora 

Werner 

 

Edith Russell remembered by Gerald-Estelle 

Becker 

 

Ida Polakoff remembered by Fran Bernstein 

 

Sharon Shuman remembered by Joyce 

Feinsilber 

 

Herman Sandelman remembered by Joyce 

Feinsilber  

 

Fanny Sillman remembered by Lois Jones 

 

Joseph Steinmetz remembered by James & 

Susan Levin 

 

Solomon Murez & Morris Swedlove remembered 

by Herbert Murez 

 

Elmer Jacob remembered by Phyllis Shear  

Sponsoring an Oneg Shabbat is a 

wonderful way to honor or celebrate an 

event -- Bar Mitzvahs, anniversaries, 

remembrance, simcha, or simply because 

its Shabbat!  We try not to make this 

process complicated, so if you would like 

to sponsor an oneg, give us a call! 

Pat Bigley  February 1 

Delilah Church  February 1 

Elliot Whitecotten  February 3 

Isabelle Hoffman  February 4 

Arlene Dorfman  February 6 

Benny Berman  February 11 

Evan Robert Feldman  February 12 

William Berman  February 14 

Stuart Friedman  February 14 

Aleesa F Aronoff  February 15 

Eric Franklin  February 17 

Marlene Bobrowsky  February 20 

Aliyah White  February 20 

Aiden Solomons February 23 

Barbara Bolter   February 25 

Demetri Buss  February 25 

Demetri Buss  February 25 

Walter Polan  February 26 

Camryn Bigley  February 27 

Jet Duncan  February 27 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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Temple Beth Emet Book Club 

Conducted by Fran Bourne-Johnson. 

 

 

Where:  Blum Hall at Temple Beth Emet of Burbank 

When:    February 26, 2019  7:00PM to 8:30 PM 

What is the book we  

will read and discuss:    The Jew in the Lotus:: A Poet's Rediscovery of Jewish Identity in 

Buddhist India by Roger Kamenetz  

 

 While accompanying eight high–spirited Jewish delegates to Dharamsala, 

India, for a historic Buddhist–Jewish dialogue with the Dalai Lama, poet 

Rodger Kamenetz comes to understand the convergence of Buddhist and 

Jewish thought. Along the way he encounters Ram Dass and Richard Gere, 

and dialogues with leading rabbis and Jewish thinkers, including Zalman 

Schacter, Yitz and Blue Greenberg, and a host of religious and disaffected 

Jews and Jewish Buddhists. 

   

 This amazing journey through Tibetan Buddhism and Judaism leads 

Kamenetz to a renewed appreciation of his living Jewish roots. 

 

Where to get the book:   The book is available on Kindle, Amazon.com or Alibris, as well as local  

    libraries.  Please read the book and be prepared to discuss it. 

 

Cost of Participating:   Free!  

See you February 26! 

 

*Synopsis courtesy of amazon.com 

TEMPLE BETH EMET - BOOK CLUB 

Coming up: 

For March 2019, The Family: Three Journeys into the 

Heart of the Twentieth Century, by David Laskin  

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

     1 

5:30 PM TOT 

SHABBAT  

6:00 PM PIZZA 

NIGHT 

7:00 PM FAMILY 

SERVICE 

2 

 

 

 

3 
9:00 AM -    
NOON  Religious 
School  
 
 
 
10:00 AM 
Sisterhood Meeting 
 
 

4 

 

5 

 

6 7 8 

7:30 PM   

Shabbat Service 

9 

7:00 PM 

Radio Days 

10 
9:00 AM -    
NOON  Religious 
School  
 
9:00AM 
RSPA Meeting 
 

 

 

11 12 

7:00 PM - Adult 

Education - Jews 

in America - 

Session 4 

 

 

13 14 15 

7:30 PM 

Shabbat Musical 

Service 

16 

17 
No School - 
Presidents Day 
Weekend 

18  

PRESIDENTS DAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

19 

7:00 PM - Temple 

Board Meeting 

 

 

20 21 22 7:30 PM   

Shabbat Service 

 23 

24 
9:00 AM -    
NOON  Religious 
School  

25 26 

7:00 PM - Book 

Club 

27 28   

Coming in March:  Fri., Mar. 1 - Tot Shabbat, 5:30 PM, Pizza Night, 6:00 PM, Family Shabbat Service, 7:00 PM.  Sun., 

Sun., Mar 3 - Sisterhood Meeting, 10:00 AM.   Mar. 10 - RSPA Meeting, 9:00 AM.  Tues., Mar. 5 - Temple Board Meet-

ing, 7:00 PM.  Tues., Mar. 12 - Adult Education, 7:00 PM.   Sat., Mar 23 - Purim Dinner and Meghilah reading.  Sun. 

Mar. 24 - Purim Carnival.  Tues.  Mar.  26 - Book Club, 7:00 PM. 

JANUARY 2019 SHIVAT/ADAR I 5779 

Chai Times  
Submissions   

are Due 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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  MONTHLY  YAHRZEITS   HONORING THE MEMORY OF LOVED ONES 

FEBRUARY YAHRZEITS 
       

NAME REMEMBERED BY: DATE         

At Temple February 1, 2019  At Temple February 8, 2019 (continued) 

Adam Caleb Dash Jerry & Tzipy Dash February 1     

Beatrice Miliman Debbie Zelman February 1  June Beck 
Remembered by 
Congregation February 14 

Ilse Korant Schindlbe Congregation February 1  Maxwell Feinstein Joel Feinstein February 14 

Martha Ham Kyle Orlemann February 1  Alan Sloves Myra Sloves February 15 

Robert Sutton Congregation February 1  Helen Louise David Naythons February 15 

Philip Brown Margery Brown February 3  At Temple February 15, 2019 

Amelia Kapson Bruce & Pat Bigley February 3  Beatrice Kess Rhonda Kess February 16 

Stella Pollack Congregation February 4  Florence Katz Linda M. Kiernan February 18 

Morris Glatzer Flo Mazzei February 5  Nathan H. Rose Beverly Genereux February 18 

Harold Salter Eric & Jennifer Franklin February 5  Dick Fishman Scott Fishman February 19 

Freida Slavin Lois Jones February 6  Irving Schredder Bonnie Friedman February 19 

Anne Hernandez Elizabeth Postal February 6  Samuel Gramowitz Martin Bibicoff February 20 

Lee Segal Naomi Aronoff February 7  At Temple February 22, 2019 

Bertha Segel Neal Friedman February 7  Lillian Schredder Bonnie Friedman February 22 

Alfred Jackman Marcia Jackman February 7  Howard Segal Naomi Aronoff February 24 

At Temple February 8, 2019  Ester Kapson Patricia Bigley February 24 

Florence Hoffman Jack & Linda Kranz February 10  Hyman Adelstein Ilysha Buss February 25 

Solomon Shimmel Cliff Rayman February 11  Harriet Simpkins Cathy Louise Zitnick February 25 

Dr, Anne Esau Congregation February 12  Susan L. Merrill 
Remembered by 
Congregation February 25 

Mary Beth Naythons David Naythons February 13  Renee Sloves Myra Sloves February 26 

Jay Featherman Francis Bourne-Johnson February 14  Ida Kushner Herbert Murez February 27 

June Beck Scott Beck February 14     

CREATE A LASTING LEGACY 

Planned Giving is a wonderful and loving way to ensure the legacy of Temple Beth Emet of Burbank and future 
generations.  Planned Giving can be as simple as a bequest or a more complex financial arrangement which can provide many 
options and possible tax deductions for the donor.   

Speak with your legal and financial advisors as to the best way to structure your wills and estate planning to include the 
Temple in your current and future plans. 

Information on Planned Giving can also be found on our website at: 
 http://www.templebethemet.com/social-action/donations/ 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
http://www.templebethemet.com/social-action/donations/
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How the Jews in America have “made it.” 

  How America has made them. 

    How they have made America. 

February 12 THE GREAT INDUSTRIAL IMMIGRATION 

          1881-1924  

March 12  THE 20TH CENTURY EXPERIENCE  

     1925-2000  

All sessions begin at 7:00 PM—Open to the public. 

There is no charge for this series, donations accepted. 

JEWS IN AMERICA 

Temple Beth Emet 

ADULT EDUCATION SERIES 
2018 - 2019 

Presented By Rabbi MARK H. SOBEL  

LIFELONG LEARNING 

We are starting a B'Nei Mitzvah Adult Class on December 1, 2018 please contact 

the office for more information and to sign up. 

Beginning January 15, 2019, we will be offering an Adult Education Day Class, 

please contact the office for more information and to sign up. 

There has been interest in our next Israel trip.  While we are not planning a trip in 

2019, if there enough interest, 2020 may be a possibility.. 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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TBE  PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com


 Page 16               www.TempleBethEmet.com           Office@TempleBethEmet.com         818-843-4787              

 

 

Chai Times Ad Rates 

 

Ad Size Monthly Annually 

 1/8 page $7.50   $  70 

  1/4 page  $15   $180 

  1/2 page  $25   $300 

  3/4 page  $30  $360 

  Full page  $50  $600 

 
Please contact the TBE Office to place your ad!  You’ll be 

glad you did.  

 

The Chai Times is posted on the Web and reaches 

hundreds of TBE members in the San Fernando Valley 

area and surrounding areas (even as far as Alaska!). 

TBE  PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS   

IRA L. GOLDSTEIN 

Attorney at Law 
3500 West Olive Avenue, Third Floor 

Burbank, California  91505  

(818) 845-1421 

 

Estate Planning—Probate—Family Law  

Civil and Business Matters 

NoHo Mailboxes 

5062 Lankershim 
Blvd. 

N. Hollywood, CA 
91601 

 

818-506-7744 
Scott & Ezra Bergstein 

FedEx, UPS, DHL, 
USPS 
Private Mailboxes 
Packing, Shipping 
& Office Supplies 

20% off FedEx 
and DHL Express 
Shipping for  
Temple Members. 

BROWSE OUR  
TEMPLE BETH EMET  
GIFT SHOP 

 
 

TOP QUALITY TALLITS FOR 
MEN, WOMEN, BAR & BAT 

MITZVAH 
All with matching bag and 

kippot. 
All at reasonable prices. 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com

